ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V2
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 5th September 2022 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Simon Bowie-Britton (Webmaster), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Equipment Officer), and Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 16th May 2022
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 16th May 2022 were approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02
3.03
3.04
3.05
	Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported the current balance £9477. Payments are due for levies and print paper which will leave a balance of a little more than £8000.
The Treasurer will finalise the accounts for presentation at the AGM.
For agreement at the AGM, it was agreed that the Committee would propose to retain the present annual membership fee at £10 for adults and £0 for juniors.

Event entry fees would remain at £8 for members and £10 for non-members. This could be reviewed next year if necessary.
Club milage rates were raised to 35p/mile at the last meeting (item 3.05). It was agreed this should now be further increased to 45p/mile.
	David


	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05
4.06
	Fixtures Report
Prior to the meeting Eddie circulated the updated Event Summary 2022 (Appendix 1).
The Highwoods event was completed successfully. Julie pointed out that the attendance at Highwoods was quite low. This was largely attributed to having the event on Father’s Day and it was therefore agreed we should avoid both Father’s Day and Mother’s Day in future. This will affect the proposals as set out for next year (March 19th and June 18th).

Hatfield is on track for 18th September. To date there had been no call for volunteers. Chris would contact Jeff Patteson, who is the organiser, and request an email for issue to the membership (sent to membership 6th Sept). Details for Hatfield to be updated on Racesignup. Photos of Hatfield would be useful for publicity purposes.
Hylands permissions and officials are in place. Tim Hull has been helping Chris to plan the event and last week they tagged all the control points. Chris met Kevin on site last Friday. Kevin has undertaken a lot of work to bring the map up to date but still has much to do. It is hoped this can be concluded this week. Thereafter Chris needs to make a few map updates. Draft proposals have been sent to Paul Beckett, the Controller, and his response is expected at the end of this week. Chris will provide further event details to Rachel as Organiser.
It was thought to be useful to still produce a flyer for events.
Suffoc have an urban event on the Saturday of the Harwich event, theirs being up the Stour in Sudbury. We will ask for them both to be UKUL, and we can promote them as a weekend of orienteering in East Anglia. It was suggested we provide controllers for each other’s event but Harwich will require a Level 2 Controller. The quality of map printing will also need to be checked and, if necessary, printing will have to be out sourced.

	Eddie
Chris
Jeff

Lyn
Kevin
Chris

Kevin

	5.00

5.01

5.02
5.03

5.04


	Volunteer Coordinator

Julie would be keen to receive volunteers for next year’s events.

We urgently need to update the instructions for setting up and operating the computer system at events. In fact, all manuals relating to the organising of events should also be reviewed.
Julie will develop further event safety courses. Chris would oversee anyone who has not undertaken the course for the mid-week series.

Julie will be setting up further coaching sessions at a future date.


	Julie

Julie

Chris
Julie

	6.00

6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04

6.05
	POCs and Maprun
Kevin is liaising with Maldon District Council to reinstate the Permanent Orienteering courses at Maldon and Burnham. The Maldon map is fairly up to date but the Burnham map will need more work. It was hoped to get this in place by half term and it would also be beneficial to get the courses uploaded to Maprun at some point.
(PM 6.01) Lyn advised that a large collection of Mapruns can be accessed via www.goorienteering.org.uk. The club needs to nominate a POC Manager to log our courses on the site. 
Some of our friends have tried Maprun and used their telephones to access the map. They have found this very difficult in practice and would like to be able to print off a map. Chris contacted Jackie and we are advised that maps are available on SOS and HAVOC web sites and also MapRun Essex on Facebook. (Post Meeting note: Could not access MapRun Essex but they could be accessed through MapRun.uk. Some courses are no longer available.) We could clarify details on the club web site.
Kevin is progressing the Harwich Trails.

A standard insurance certificate is produced by BOF each year and Eddie receives a separate certificate for each event and this should be made available to the event organisers. 


	Kevin

Lyn
Lyn

Kevin

Eddie

	7.00

7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04
7.05


	Mapping Report

Kevin has produced a full schedule showing the current status of all our orienteering maps. See Appendix 2A.

It has been impractical to continue mapping Harwich during the summer but Kevin will now continue the exercise extending the map into Dovercourt. This should be complete by Christmas. 
Kevin intends to get Hylands complete by the end of this week.
A footpath had been blocked by a land owner at Baddow Ridge. The council have now confirmed reinstatement of the footpath which could open up areas of runnable woodland for next year’s event. Furthermore, Pheasant House Farm has now been taken over by Essex Wild Life Trust which would give a useful link to Heather Hills to the north. See Appendix 2B & 2C. It was noted Roy Read who works for the County Council has extensive knowledge of Essex footpaths and may be able to advise on these matters.
Kevin is liaising with Eddie regarding the printing for Hatfield.

	Kevin

Kevin
Kevin

Eddie



	8.00

8.01

	Club Web Site

Some difficulty has been experienced accessing items on the web site. Simon would investigate.


	Simon

Lyn

	9.00

9.01

	Webmaster

It was considered prudent that we should have backup for our map library. In view of the huge amount of data which can be built up with aerial views and lidar Simon considered we should look at paying for a terabyte of storage on OneDrive, approx. £80.00/year. Zipped up versions of the maps could also be held on the club web site with access granted as required. Simon to liaise with Kevin.


	Simon

Kevin



	10.00
10.01

	Development Committee
No report
	

	11.00

11.01

	EAOA Report

Nothing to report.
	

	12.00

12.01
12.02

12.03

12.04
12.05

12.06

12.07


	Mid-Week Series Report
SOS/HAVOC Summer Series is now concluded. Again, it has been a very successful series and well attended. Sincere thanks to all those from SOS and HAVOC who planned and organised these events.

Congratulations to our Summer Series winners:

Long Course Winners:

Gary Chandler
MEC

Jackie Sibthorp
SOS

Colin West
SOS

Short Course Winners:

David Game
SOS

Melanie Sirett
MEC

Colin Jackson
HAVOC

It is now time to think about the Winter Series and it has been proposed to increase from 8 to 10 events and after some back and forth with HAVOC the following schedule is proposed:
Oct 19
SOS

Nov 2
HAVOC

Nov 16
SOS

Nov 30
HAVOC                       

Dec 14
SOS

 

Christmas Break

Jan 04
HAVOC

Jan 18
SOS

Feb 01
HAVOC

Feb 15
SOS

Mar 01
HAVOC
These dates have been produced to avoid clashes with MEC events. HAVOC have produced a full schedule of mid-week events relating to other clubs but it was felt this has little relevance to SOS members and SOS planners could adopt Tuesdays Wednesdays or Thursdays as would be their preference.
The best six events out of ten to score. It is recognised that not everyone will want to travel the longer distances and this would still keep people interested in the league.
It was proposed we remain at £4 for event entry via Racesignup (£2 juniors) and propose £30 for the ‘Golden Ticket’.

Chris to report back to HAVOC in time for their committee meeting on Wednesday and assuming agreement a circular to the membership to be issued asking for volunteers.


	Chris

	13.00

13.01
13.02

	Equipment & Club Kit
John reports the Club’s ‘start’ and ‘finish’ banners are somewhat tatty with one set of poles broken. It was agreed to ask John to proceed with the purchase of new ones at a cost of £85.99 each. It was hoped the poles could be the same to allow for any possible replacement.
(PM item 13.02) Lyn has reviewed the maintenance requirements for the generator. The air filter, oil and spark plug should be checked each time it is used. Oil should be changed as necessary and the spark plug every 12 months. It would be useful to carry a spare spark plug.

	John


	14.00

14.01


	Membership Report

Geraldine notes that anyone joining the club and BOF from now until the end of 2022 will automatically have membership for 2023.

	

	15.00
15.01

15.02
	Matters for AGM
BOF fees for 2023 are as for last year. Annual fees for SOS membership would be proposed as Item 3.03 above.
Chris is in receipt of BOF Club Affiliation Returns which need to be completed by 21st October. Once club fees and officials are agreed at the AGM on 10th October the submission can be made to BOF.

	Chris

	16.00

16.01

	Any Other Business

Following difficulties logging into the EAOA Zoom web site Chris would liaise with Peter Woods to try to resolve the issue.

	Chris

	17.00

17.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2022
Future 2022 Committee Meetings for 2022 are as follows:

      AGM                        Mon 10th Oct     TBA 

      Committee Mtg        Mon 14th Nov    TBA

      All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at about 20.45 hrs
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